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                                MESSAGE FROM HEADTEACHER 

 School  Mission Statement 

With Jesus as our guide, we 
learn, pray and live together 

in a safe and happy way.  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

Thank you for all the support with cakes for our cake sale last week in aid of Children in Need.   We are yet to 

count all the donations but we are sure it is around £200.  Thank you to everyone who donated cakes and then 

bought cakes back!  Thank you for supporting the children to dress in Spots and thankyou to Mrs Spurgin and the 

school council for organising such a successful event  

A huge thank you to Mr and Mrs Treacey (Ronnie and Harry-Jay’s Dad and Mum )Mr and Mrs Adams and Mr      

Latham (Jamie’s Grandad), who gave up time over the weekend to come and build the new football goals that 

have been purchased with the money raised from the  sponsored litter pick.  I know the children are very excited 

about being able to use the new goals.  

Last week was the ‘Maths England Week’ and we were lucky to hear in assembly about some of the work the    

children have been doing in class. It was lovely to see such a passion for maths work across the school.  

The football and netball clubs are going to be dismissed through the side gates in the future when they are        

outside, this prevents dirty shoes being taken through school after the cleaners have already hoovered carpets. 

These clubs will not run in the last two weeks of term due to darkening nights, so the last sessions will be in the 

week beginning 4th December . 

Online applications are now open for reception places for September 2024.  The link  to apply is:  

https://ems.staffordshire.gov.uk/CitizenPortal/en 

Applications close on the 15th January 2024. If you or anyone you know wishes to view the school. Please make an 

appointment  through the office.  We would love to share our wonderful school with you.  

We have also heard from the Foodbank and our donations to them at Harvest were the equivalent of  155 meals – 

well done everyone – such a significant support to a much needed resource.  Please be aware that if you are   

struggling you can get a voucher for the foodbank through me (Mrs Faulkner), just make an appointment at the 

office to see me and we can generate a voucher with a few details from yourself.  

Can I please remind all families of the importance of being on time to school, If you arrive after 9:15 then this is 

registered as unauthorised and ten of these in a 12 week period can result in a fine in the same way that absences 

can.  Please see our attendance policy for more information .https://www.sspeterandpaul.org.uk/

uploads/1/4/1/1/141135617/attendance_policy_23.pdf 

Mrs C Faulkner 

Headteacher 
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Weekly Whole School Attendance  

Class W.E. 17/11/23  94.1 % Attendance   

Reception  91.7% 

Year 1/2  95.1% 

Year 2/3  94.8% 

Year 4/5  93.5% 

Year 5/6  93.5% 

Pupils who celebrated their 

Birthdays last week! 

WELL DONE 

Y1/2 

 

Good Attendance Matters 

Caira C Mia-Grace E 

 

Please remember if your child is absent for any reason, that you must contact the school office  

as soon as possible.  

If your child is not in school, they cannot learn.  



Class Nominations of the week ending 10.11.23! 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

Nursery Dottie J For having the confidence to complete all adult 

led activities this week! 

Reception Class Heqet B For learning all of her phase 2 sounds. 

Reception Class Mila N-V For being a ‘tricky word’ superstar! 

Year 1/2 Sawyer G For his excellent work on fractions this week. 

Year 1/2 Jonjo C For effort in learning his tricky words. 

Y2/3 Alfie-Thomas H For working well across the curriculum,            

particularly in maths and reading.  

Y2/3 Harper M For her ICT/Maths work on the magic of 3 and 

her excellent contributions in music lessons. 

Y4/5 Wojtek Z For knowledge and participation in RE lessons. 

Y4/5 Eleanor P For writing an excellent application letter in    

English and working hard in Maths. 

Y5/6 Isaac A For excellent writing in English. 

Y5/6 Ella G For excellent writing in English. 



Congratulations to the following Pupils who have 

achieved NUMBOTS Certificates this week. 

Teddy A Y1/2 Iron Certificate Collected 

TOP OF THE ROCKS 

Ciara C Y2/3 Most Valuable Player 

Oliver Y Y2/3 2nd Most Valuable Player 

Maggie-Mae C Y2/3 3rd Most Valuable Player  

Whole of Year 2/3  Highest Scoring Class 

Whole of Year 5/6  2nd Highest Scoring Class 

Whole of Year 4/5  3rd Highest Scoring Class 



Tel: 01543 226090     Nursery Tel: 01543 226094  

Please be aware that the school have had a new telephone system. Listen to the        
options carefully and press the correct number to be put through to the right              

department so that we can deal with your calls more efficiently.  

 

   All Pupils - Tel: 01543 226090      
 
   Press 1  
 Please leave message stating child’s full 

name, their class & give a full reason for     
absence.  

Reporting Your Child’s Absence 

 

Tel: 01543 226090 

 Press 5   
School Kitchen 

 Press 3 

to be put through 

to the kitchen. 

to be put through to the School 

Office (Mrs McCarthy/Mrs 

Shaw) for all other queries.  

School Office 
School Finance    

Department 

Tel: 01543 226090 

 Press 4 

to be put through to Finance (Mr Alexander) 

queries relating to invoices & fees. 

Tel: 01543 226090 

To Contact Nursery 

Nursery  - Tel: 01543 226094  

 



 

Class Teacher Teacher’s Email 

 

2’s Mrs Tysall 

 

ctysall@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

Nursery Mrs Ansell jansell@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

  

Reception Mrs Clack eclack@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

 

Year 1/2 Miss Woolfenden 

Mrs K Wheeler 

  

awoolfenden@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

kwheeler@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk  

Year 2/3 Mrs McGrath 

Mrs Lambert 

 

cmcgrath@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

jlambert@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk   

Year 4/5 Mrs Spurgin 

 

aspurgin@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

Year 5/6 Mrs Adams 

Mrs Harris 

aevans@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

mharris@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk  

 

Sports Coach Mrs Wendy Gleeson wgleeson@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

 

Nurture Ms Lisa Richardson  lrichardson@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

  

Headteacher Mrs Faulkner headteacher@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

Deputy Mrs Adams deputyheadteacher@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

School Business Manager 

Office Administrator 

Mr Alexander 

Mrs McCarthy 

office@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

admin@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 

  

Class Teachers 

School Email Addresses 
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After School Club 

Monday to Friday (term time only)  

3:00pm (Nursery / 3:15 pm (School) until 6:00pm   

Queries relating to BASC email Mrs Tysall. ctysall@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk 
 

Any finance queries to Mr Alexander email office@st-peter-st-paul.sch.uk  
or telephone (01543) 226095. 

 

 

Breakfast Club 
 

Monday to Friday (term time only) 7:50am until 8:50 am 
 

At 8:50am Kids’ club staff will take the children to their classrooms. 

Cost per Session:  £6.00 

 

Breakfast Available Free for Pupil Premium Children 

Monday to Friday (term time only) 8:30am until 8:50 am 

Please contact school office for further information. 

After School Club - Short Session 

3:00pm (Nursery / 3:15 pm (School) until 3:55pm 

Cost per Session:  £4.00  

Please note that if you have booked a permanent place, charges will still apply even if your 
child does not attend the session. 

Reminder to all parents if your child has a permanent booked place with Breakfast or 
Afterschool club and they DO NOT attend without a week’s written notice you will still 

be charged for these sessions. 

 Accounts must be in credit prior to your child attending BASC sessions. 

Afterschool Sessions must be paid for by 10am on the day of the booked session to 



ALL OUTSTANDING DEBTS 
Please makes sure that your accounts are in CREDIT when using the following services: 
 

Snack Dinners BC/ASC Nursery Fees 
 

GOV.UK Childcare vouchers:  
 

Any parents using this method of payment please email Mr Alexander using this email    of-
fice@st-peter-st-paul.staffs.sch.uk  to inform him when a payment is processed as we get 
no remittance to advise us of payments coming into school. 
 

REMINDER to all parents/person with parental responsibility 

LATE charges will apply if your child /children are collected 
late.  This applies to 2’s Unit, Nursery & Afterschool club 

CHARGES  

BC—£6.00        ASC—£10.00    (or £4.00 ->3.55pm) 

Reminder to all parents if your child has 
a permanent booked place with Break-
fast or Afterschool club and they DO 
NOT attend without a week’s written 

notice you will still be charged for these 
sessions. 

All attendance must be paid in advance on parentpay. 







  
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

Girls  

Grey skirt, grey trousers or grey pinafore dress, white shirt or   

polo shirt, plain white socks/plain dark tights , maroon cardigan, 

sweatshirt or fleece. 

Sensible dark low heeled shoes – no trainers/no fashion boots.  

 

Boys  

Grey trousers or grey shorts, white shirt or polo shirt, grey socks, 

maroon sweatshirt or fleece. Sensible dark school shoes – no 

trainers.  

 

Teenie Weenies & Little Learners (Nursery)  

White polo shirt , Maroon jumper/cardigan. 

Uniform can be obtained from: 

Blueprint Schoolwear 
2 Brewery St,  
Rugeley  
WS15 2DY    Tel:  01889 800644 












